
Please be organised for the end-of-year activities, especially our
Prize Giving!

2986 Broadlands Road, RD1, Reporoa 3081
Phone: 07 333 8576 Text: 021 0291 9131
Email: principal@broadlands.school.nz
Website: www.broadlands.school.nz

‘Th� Broadland� Bulleti�’
Term 4

Week 7 - Friday 24 November

Key Dates - Term 4
Tuesday 28 November - Spelling Bee

Monday 4 December - PTA Meeting 6pm
Tuesday 12 December - Awards’ Assembly - Broadlands Hall, 1.45pm

Thursday 14 December - Prize Giving - Reporoa Hall, 6.00pm
Friday 15 December - Last day of Term 4 / 2023
Monday 5 February - First day of Term 1 / 2024

From the Desk of the Tumuaki - Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou
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http://www.broadlands.school.nz


Trophies

Can we please have ALL trophies returned from 2022 ASAP.
Thank you

Cluster Athletics

What a brilliant day at Cluster Athletics on Tuesday for a team of highly-skilled athletes.
The ‘wave of gold’ was prominent again!

A special thank you to our parent helpers, Halei, Karla, Candice and Amanda. They
forewent watching their own children in order to help. We really appreciate your support!

Thank you to our attending staff and supporters.

Spelling Bee

Our annual Spelling Bee will be held on Tuesday 28 November.

You are very welcome to join us in Room 2 from 11.00am.

Library Books

Last week was our last Library session for 2023. All books are to be returned next week
as there is a stocktake audit the following week. .

Please help your child to find any misplaced books. Any damaged books will also need to
be returned so that Mrs Wilson & Kasey can repair them. Any books that can not be
repaired or are lost will need to be paid for by the end of 2023.

An invoice will be sent out.

Swimming

Classes have begun swimming now at each teacher’s discretion. The expectation is that
your child will swim if asked to bring swimming togs and towel along.



Awards’ Assembly - ‘Heads Up’ #2

Our annual Awards' Assembly will be held in Room 2 on Tuesday 12 December at
1.45pm.

At this time we will present awards for progress and achievement in class work, sporting
and cultural achievements, leadership, virtues and our new participation and contributing
medals for 2023.

You are warmly invited to join us at this time!

Prize Giving - ‘Heads Up’ #2

For this year’s Prize Giving to be held on Thursday 14 December at 6.00pm sharp, we
will again be using the Reporoa Memorial Hall.

As this is the most important occasion of the year, please respect and maintain the
expectations outlined below:

● ALL tamariki need to be seated on the floor by 5.50pm
● FULL school uniform is to be worn - NO other items of mufti are to be worn

(including non-uniform socks and tee shirts under the polo shirts)
● NO bare feet!

● BLACK shoes / socks, sandals or jandals MUST be worn
● Girls’ hair is to be tied back

● Shirts are to be clean (some are very grubby at the moment!)

Thank you for your cooperation!

The staff and I look forward to seeing you at the Prize Giving!

Note: We will be having a Prize Giving rehearsal in the Reporoa Hall on Thursday morning
at 11.00am

Ngā manaakitanga ki a koutou

Graeme



Healthy Active Broadlands students at

Athletics Day &

Cluster Summer Sports











Ka kite ano
Graeme, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Emma, Kylie, Lucy, Karla, Halei, Maureen, Paulette & Kasey



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


